Dear Sir or Madam,

Please find enclosed the reply prepared by the Office of the Portuguese Ombudsman to the questionnaire on access to cultural heritage, submitted by Ms. Farida Shaheed, Independent Expert in the Field of Cultural Rights.

Due to the diversity of information and the deadline for delivery, it was only possible to collect the information in Portuguese. We hope that this contribution may be useful to the work of the Independent Expert and we remain available to provide any clarifications or assistance that may be necessary.

We would anticipate that the attached document is structured in the following way:
- Pages 1 to 7: brief reference to the competence of the Portuguese Ombudsman; overview of the Portuguese legal and institutional framework on cultural and natural heritage.
- Pages 7 (final paragraph) to 53: replies to the questions submitted by the Independent Expert, following the order in which they appear in the questionnaire (questions identified with bold)

These replies include various descriptions of cases handled by the Portuguese Ombudsman that were deemed relevant to the issues raised in the questions.

As noted in the introduction (page 2, 1st to 3rd paragraphs):
"As regards cultural heritage, the competence of the Ombudsman does not include reviewing the merits of the criteria - artistic, historical or natural - that are grounds for its identification or classification. The Ombudsman can question the competent entities concerning their action or inaction whenever he/she finds illegality or unfairness to exist. 

On this subject, the requests directed to the Ombudsman usually require the adoption of measures to remove possible dangers or to protect cultural and natural values. There is a smaller number of complaints regarding the funding of cultural activities or the improvement of the conditions of fruition of assets.

The reply to the present questionnaire will be centred on the experience gathered in the context of the issues handled by this body of the State, leaving aside the issues related to strictly political options - be it in cultural matters or international commitments - which fall within the competence of the Ministry of Culture, the Ministry of Environment and Territorial Planning and the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, respectively. For that reason, no reply will be given to some of the questions."
